
Covid-19 Update - May 7, 2020 
Greetings Trail Runners, 
 
We hope everyone is staying safe, healthy and with loved ones during these especially trying 
times. We’d been holding out hope that Summit 700 presented by Salomon could proceed in 
2020 as planned, however it’s become clear we won’t be able to host the event this year. The 
safety of participants and volunteers is our primary concern, and mass participation events of 
this nature are simply not possible with this goal in mind. All provincial, national and 
international guidelines recently released concerning the re-opening of economies and 
resumption of extracurricular activities have large gatherings either; “postponed for the 
foreseeable future”, not permissible until a vaccine is widely disseminated, or permissible only 
in the final phases of these plans, which are many many months away. We’re sure you share in 
our extreme disappointment at having to make this decision. As organizers, we love nothing 
more than watching participants achieve amazing goals and not being able to provide the 
platform for those experiences is heartbreaking. These are challenging times for us all, but with 
the support of our participants, volunteers, partners and communities we are confident we will 
return to racing stronger than ever, when it is safe to do so. 
 
We’d been considering a postponement of the event to September 26th, 2019, but again all 
signs point towards mass gatherings over 50 people not being permissible at that time. If there 
is a sudden change in this forecast, we’ll host a more grassroots, fun event at Blue Mountain on 
that date, which can incorporate all physical distancing measures in place. 
 
The next Summit 700 will now take place on July 10th, 2021. With respect to entries and fees 
paid, anyone registered will automatically be transferred to the 2021 event. If someone already 
registered is not able to attend the event in 2021, they will receive a credit for any future 
edition of Summit 700. Unfortunately, we’re not able to issue refunds as many costs associated 
with the event have already been absorbed. 
 
Thank you all for your continued support and understanding. We appreciate every one of our 
valued participants, volunteers and partners as we manage through this together. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bob Miller 
Event Director 
Summit 700 Trail Runs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Covid-19 Update - April 15, 2020 
 
Greetings Trail Runners, 
 
I hope you’re all enduring the physical distancing measures we have in place and are still able to 
get outside in a safe way for a daily dose of exercise. While we’re all doing our part to slow the 
spread of Covid-19 it’s hard not to look forward to a time when things return to normal and we 
can get back to being with the people we love and partaking in activities that bring us joy! 
 
As an event organizer these times are particularly challenging as we try to figure the safest way 
forward with limited clear direction from government officials on when events of this nature 
may be permitted again. At the moment we’re unsure if we’ll be able to host Summit 700 on 
July 11th, 2020. We’ll be making a final decision about hosting the event on May 7th and will 
communicate that decision by email, on Facebook and on this website. We apologize for not 
having a clear answer at this time, but please bear with us as we await better information and 
guidelines from the government. 
 
For the time being the early-bird entry fee deadline has been extended to May 14th, 2020. If 
the event is unable to proceed on July 11th, 2020 we’ll be looking at postponing the event to 
September 26th, 2020, or July 2021. 
 
Thank you for your continued patience and understanding. I hope everyone is staying safe, 
healthy and with loved ones during these trying times.     
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bob Miller 
Event Director 
Summit 700 Trail Runs 
 
 


